12\15\20101

To: FPOM

From: Fred Mensik

Re:  Change in FPC32 program.

In 2008, during FPOM subcommittee meetings to address Fish Condition metrics and the FPC touch screen with FPC staff, Fish Managers, COE Managers and Agency site staff (end users) conducting the daily sampling activities for both FPC and the COE, discussed the protocols, touch screen layout and program functionality to meet both the SMP and COE needs and provided feedback and directions to FPC staff.   A working program was developed and used in 2009.   In the fall of 2009, working with PSMFC, staff from all sites developed a list of recommendations and suggestions to improve and enhance the functionality of the touch screen and FPC 32 program.  Nearly all of the changes requested were implemented for the 2010 season.  
However, in February, 2010, FPC indicated that, in agreement with the COE, the “fry” button was removed from the touch screen.  This change and how it was decided creates several concerns.

1. The FPOM subcommittee meeting process provided a feedback loop for the program development,   from Fish Managers, COE staff, FPC staff and the end users at both the SMP and SMP/COE sites.    It does not appear that there were any opportunities for review or feedback with the removal of the fry button.  

2. All sites handle fry, some more than others, and for all sites the criteria to identify fry from sub-yearling Chinook is 60 mm.  To accurately do so in many instances requires measuring those fish.  Having a fry button makes it very quick and easy to tally fry and record length and weights.  When fry are abundant in a sample at Lgr, Lgo and McN, it is important to separate the fry to provide accurate pound counts for the COE loading densities for raceways and or barges.  FPC also requires the fry/subyearling distinction. 

3. Fry data at LGR has been kept for over nine years.  During the FPC32 program development, it was identified for FPC staff that the Fish Managers wanted to maintain individual site data sets.  The elimination of the fry button eliminated detailed fry data for 2010.  

4. At McNary, staff sampled only 441 of 689 fry in 2008 and 129 of 233 in 2009.

At Lower Granite, staff sampled only 98 of 229 fry in 2005, 119 of 248 in 2006, 54 of 94 in 2007, 54 of 184 in 2008 and 126 of 279 in 2009.

5. The data recorded on the touch screen is automatically brought into the FPC32 program.  The fry button enabled a quick accurate tally and summation of fry data within the FPC program.  Without this, sites have had to find alternative ways to ensure fry are correctly tallied and entered into the FPC program and at transportation sites a separate process to ensure the accuracy of pound counts when fry are present. 
Please consider the impact of removing the fry button, its impact on FPC32 data entry for the SMP staff, the impact on accurate pound count used to safely load raceways, barges and trucks and the overall direction without a feedback loop.  Does FPOM desire to continue this process to ensure the needs of all involved are effectively met, that we maximize the functionality of the program to meet these needs and provide feedback to FPC?   
Fred Mensik

